










 

 

University of Illinois Extension 
520 Bevier Hall MC-184, 905 S Goodwin Ave, Urbana, IL 61801 

217-300-1799 

 

 

April 4, 2025 

 

Dear Nominating Committee,  

I am writing this letter on behalf of Diane Reinhold, Nutrition and Wellness Educator, University 

of Illinois Extension, in support of her application for the NEAFCS VP of Awards and Recognition.  I have 

no hesitation that Diane would be excellent in this role.  She brings to the position a wealth of 

experience holding the same role within our state association and having extensive prior volunteer 

experience in NEAFCS.  Diane’s knowledge of the association, network of Extension professionals, and 

passion for our work would be assets for this position. Diane is diligent, organized, and timely. She is 

also very encouraging to team members to receive recognition for the wide variety of work within FCS 

and Extension and as a result of her efforts, we have had a large increase in award winners from Illinois. 

This is the type of person who could contribute greatly to managing awards and recognition for the 

association.  

I fully support Diane’s application for this national leadership position and am happy to support 

her as the state program leader to ensure she has what she needs to be successful in this role. She 

receives my full support and recommendation.  Please feel free to contact me if I could provide more 

information to inform your decision, jmccaffr@illinois.edu or 217 300 1799.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jennifer McCaffrey, PhD, MPH, RD 
Assistant Dean, Family and Consumer Sciences 
Office of Extension & Outreach 
University of Illinois 

mailto:jmccaffr@illinois.edu


 

 

16 March 2025 
 
National Extension Association of Family and Consumer Sciences (NEAFCS) 
Executive Board Nominating Committee 
RE: Nomination for Central Region Director Position 
 
Dear NEAFCS Executive Board Nominating Committee Members: 
 
With enthusiasm, I provide my strongest recommendation for the nomination of Ms. Diane Reinhold, 
MPH, MS, RDN, nutrition and wellness educator, serving Jo Daviess, Stephenson, and Winnebago 
counties with University of Illinois Extension, for the position of NEAFCS central region director. I am 
delighted to support this nomination as associate dean and director of University of Illinois Extension.  
 
Ms. Reinhold has been a nutrition and wellness educator with Illinois Extension since June 2013. She 
holds a BS degree in nutrition and dietetics from North Dakota State University as well as a Master’s in 
public health and MS in nutrition and dietetics from St. Louis University. She has further training in the 
psychology of individual and family wellness and in university teaching. Ms. Reinhold served as a 
graduate project assistant and worked as a registered dietitian for two years (2011-2013), providing 
management for a research project regarding fresh produce intake and other health-related behaviors 
for school-aged children. She gained project management, data management and analytics, and 
reporting skills from these experiences.  
 
She has held several other professional positions, including clinical registered dietitian (2005-2010), 
providing medical nutrition therapy to patients and engaging in wholistic care. Further, she mentored 
dietetic interns and undergraduate students. Additional work experiences over the years have honed 
Ms. Reinhold’s interpersonal relationship skills as well as organizational management, communications, 
and leadership skills. Ms. Reinhold is a valuable member of our family and consumer sciences team and 
works to integrate nutrition and wellness programs with other program areas. 
 
Of note, Ms. Reinhold has served as an ambassador for NEAFCS (2023, 2024). Further, she served as the 
apprentice for the award sponsorship and silent auction for NEAFCS (2024-2025) as well as served as the 
awards training committee chair. She was the chair-elect for the awards training committee in 2023-
2024. Ms. Reinhold has additionally served NEAFCS by being a member of the nominating committee 
(2024-2025), the awards ad hoc committee (2024-2025), and conference marketing committee (2024-
2025).  
 
At the state level, Ms. Reinhold has served as the vice president, membership and treasurer, for the 
Illinois Extension Association of FCS (IEAFCS) where she helped to publicize IEAFCS and grow 
membership (2016-2018). She served as the vice president, awards and recognition (2022-2024). She 
created an IEAFCS awards training manual to formalize and document the process for consistency and 
accessibility. Further, she provided training sessions to communicate the process and encourage 
nominations. She has served on the IEAFCS awards committee for nearly 10 years. She has been  



 

 
recognized for her contributions through a number of individual (2016) and team awards (2016; 2018; 
2019; 2021; 2024) from the IEAFCS and NEAFCS.  
 
Ms. Reinhold is detail-oriented, strategic, and meticulous. She is dedicated to mentoring others and 
connecting members of NEAFCS with each other. She believes in recognition of work well done and has 
supported many colleagues in their efforts toward achievement and recognition. She is a strong 
communicator, sharing her knowledge, perspectives, and opinions, as well as listening to others for 
understanding and improvement. She is a strong team member on working groups and within her multi-
county unit and communities. 
 
As NEAFCS’ central region director, Ms. Reinhold would connect colleagues and shepherd them toward 
completion of common goals. She would be a very strong advocate for individual members as well as 
the organization.  
 
I wholeheartedly recommend Ms. Diane Reinhold for the NEAFCS central region director position. If you 
have any questions or require further information, please feel free to contact me by electronic mail 
(nickrich@illinois.edu). 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Shelly Nickols-Richardson, PhD, RD 
Associate Dean and Director of University of Illinois Extension and Outreach 
Professor, Department of Food Science and Human Nutrition 
Past-President, American Association of Family and Consumer Sciences, 2009-2010 

mailto:nickrich@illinois.edu



